Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York

Planning Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, February 9, 2016 
A regular meeting of the Planning Board of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York 10510, was held in the Municipal Building on Tuesday, February 9, 2016 at 7:30pm.

Members Present:
Edward Nolan, Chairman

Stuart Halper, Member
Shelley Lotter, Member

Richard Pastore, Member
Sabine Werner, Alternate Member

Also Present:

David Turiano, Village Engineer
Dan Pozin, Village Attorney
David Smith, Village Planning Consultant




Christine Dennett, Village Clerk




Absent:

Steven Vescio, Member
Call to Order: Chairman Nolan called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  
PB-1-2008- THE CLUB AT BRIARCLIFF MANOR AMENDED SITE PLAN, WETLAND, STEEP SLOPE REVIEW (BRIARCLIFF MANOR INVESTORS LLC and INTEGRATED DEVELOPMENT GROUP LLC”):  The Planning Board reviewed an application from Briarcliff Manor Investors LLC and Integrated Development Group LLC for an amendment to the site plan approval previously granted for a Senior Care Community containing a total of 385 living units and support facilities on this site. The amendment will provide for a phased development of the site and approval of an interim development plan. The property is located at Scarborough Road, Lodge Road, and Central Drive and was formerly owned by The Kings College.  
 
Member Lotter recused herself.   
 
Chairman Nolan introduced David Smith who would be the consultant on behalf of the Village during matters regarding the Club.  
Mr. Bill Null of Cuddy and Feder, Attorney for the Applicant, reviewed the proposed interim plan to begin construction on the Upper Village.  He gave an overview of the plan and stated the buildings were substantially the same as the original approval.  
 
Mr. Steve Grogg of McLaren Engineering explained the layout of the units Upper Village.   
Mr. Null stated the elevations were consistent with the previous approval.   
The Board asked for clarification on how many parking spaces would be built and how many residents were expected in the interim plan.   
 
Mr. Null stated the required parking is 359 spaces and they were building 362 of surface parking in lieu of the garage.   
The Board had general discussion regarding overflow and valet parking.   
 
Ms. Nancy Cudder explained the new square footage and designs of the units.  She stated there would be more Assisted Living in this proposal and would be designed to be able to be combined in necessary.   
 
The Board requested a narrative showing the differences in the proposals and the errors be corrected.  The Board directed Village Counsel to prepare a resolution for the next meeting.   
VILLAGE ENGINEER’S REPORT:  
 
· Rehabilitation work is underway at the pavilion.  The Village is hoping to have the pool functional for Memorial Day.  

· The Community Center is nearing completion.  

ADJOURNMENT

Upon motion by Member Pastore, seconded by Member Lotter, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 9:00pm.  
Respectfully submitted by,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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